
NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO THE OCC

Notice is given that application has been made to the Office of the 
Comptroller of the Currency, Southern District Office, 500 North 
Akard Street, Suite 1600, Dallas TX 75201, for consent to merge

Heartland National Bank
320 US Highway 27 N

Sebring, FL 33870

into

Seacoast National Bank
815 Colorado Ave
Stuart, FL 34994

It is contemplated that the main offices and all branch offices of 
the above‑named banks will continue to operate immediately 
following the Merger. 

This notice is published pursuant to 12 USC 1828(c) and 12 CFR 
Part 5. Anyone may submit written comments on this application 
on or before April 27, 2025, to:  Director of Licensing, Office of 
the Comptroller of the Currency, Southern District Office, 500 
North Akard Street, Suite 1600, Dallas, TX 75201 or by emailing 
LicensingPublicComments@occ.treas.gov. 

The public may find information regarding this application, 
including the date of the end of the public comment period, in 
the OCC Weekly Bulletin at www.occ.gov. Requests for a copy of 
the public file on the application should be made to the Director 
for Licensing Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, Southern 
District Office, 500 North Akard Street, Suite 1600, Dallas, TX 75201 
or by emailing Licensing@occ.treas.gov.

March 28, 2025 
Heartland National, Sebring, Florida
Seacoast National Bank, Stuart, Florida


